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A place for people and nature




Please read – it is your Park!

January 2014
Dear Fangfoss, Bolton & Spittal villagers,
A Happy New Year to all
It is some time since we delivered a newsletter around the village because nowadays most of our communication is done via the revised Parish News.  However, at this time of year it is felt appropriate to give people a bit more detail about what is going on and what is planned – so here goes.
1. Park Structure
It is perhaps appropriate to remind villagers that this is your Park.  It is not run by the East Riding Council or the Parish Council (although we do receive some financial support on a year to year basis).  It is run by a committee of village folk who have to plan maintenance, ensure proper insurance cover, ensure health & safety standards are met, and raise funds to achieve all these things and to develop the Park even further.  Committee meetings are held in the Pottery on the second Tuesday of every month and villagers are always welcome to attend.

2. New Committee Members
We are delighted to welcome on board new committee members – Ann Maltby, and Corrado Topi.  It is great to have new blood on the committee to share the workload and with new ideas! Sadly, Richard Spencer, who also joined us, passed away suddenly just before Christmas and we send our condolences to Anne and his family.
James Fitt has resigned from the committee as he has moved out of the village.  Thanks go to him for all the work he has done over recent years.

3. Park Development
We have just received news that we have been awarded a grant of £8850 from WREN towards the cost of installing a swing nest for younger children and a zip-wire.  The Park will have to provide the balance of about £3000.  It is hoped to have this new play equipment in place by March 2014.  Also in 2014 we will be laying more bark in the swing play areas and gravel on the paths.
4. Future Events
There are a number of events planned for 2014.  These events are not just about fundraising, although that is important, but as much about developing a community involvement “spirit”.

So our plans for 2014 are: -

	Date
	Event


	15 March
	Disco & Buffet at Yapham village hall



	April
	Potato Competition begins



	21 June
	Safari Supper




	26/27 July
	Children’s Tombola stall at Vintage Motor weekend to be held locally 

Please give any items for the tombola to Ann Maltby



	27 Sept
	Race Night



	8 Nov
	Bonfire & Fireworks



	14 Nov
	St Crux,  York

Donations of Bric-a-brac and cakes required please



	Autumn
	Calendar and cards on sale



	December 
	Christmas fair tombola stall




Details for each event will be available nearer the time.
So there you are – new committee members, new enthusiasm, new Park developments and a full calendar of events.  Come & join us, help with Park maintenance, help organise the events, help in any way you feel you can.

Contact any committee member below if you have any ideas, queries or are able to help with any event, or just come to one of our meetings – you will be most welcome.
Bob Broughton

Richard Allen

Lyn Grant

Gerry Grant

Jo Hamilton

Bob Holley

Elizabeth McPherson
Ann Maltby

Dave Nelson

Corrado Topi

Best wishes for 2014 
Jubilee Park Committee
Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125

